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Dear friends,  
 

‘Come, ye thankful people, come, raise the song of harvest home;  
all is safely gathered in, ere the winter storms begin.  

God our Maker doth provide for our wants to be supplied;  
come to God's own temple, come, raise the song of harvest home.’ 

 

The arrival of October heralds a reminder that the days of summer have now past, winter is on its way 
and the daily round of everyday life has resumed. The autumnal months are then a perfect opportunity for 
making preparations, taking stock and taking time to reorder our lives around what really matters. These 
are all themes with form part of the Church’s understanding of the ‘Harvest Thanksgiving’ – a time to offer 
ourselves afresh to the service of God, to respond in gratitude to his generosity and to recall that every 
good gift comes from God who is the source of all things. We have many opportunities to offer our thanks 
here in our parish of Beetham, whether that’s the Harvest Supper, the School Harvest Festival on Friday 
4 October at 9.15am or indeed on Sunday 6 October at the Parish Eucharist or through Songs and  
Readings at 6.00pm. Please do come along if you can to any or all of these, assured of a warm welcome.   
 

Since the very beginning Christianity has emphasised that the whole created order demonstrates the  
wisdom, goodness and holiness of God, and our Harvest celebrations are an invitation for us to                  
remember this fact. Our contemporary celebration of the Harvest is in fact a more modern addition to the 
church calendar, within its origins traced to Morwenstow (the most northerly parish in Cornwall) in the mid
-nineteenth century, a popular practice that was officially recognized by the Church of England in 1862 
and has continued to this day. In doing so it joined the other (less well-known) periods of the year set 
aside in the calendar to celebrate our thanks to God for his gifts in creation, the others being Plough              
Sunday (First Sunday of Epiphany), Rogationtide (three weekdays before Ascension Day) and                       
Lammastide (1 August).  
 

In this country, our society and culture, have gradually moved away from being so dependent on the land 
for our daily living. The globalisation of the world has meant that often regardless of the season we can 
have access to the fruit, vegetables and foodstuffs we desire. As a result, we do not live as ‘close’ to the 
land as perhaps our ancestors did, for whom the toil and labour of rearing and caring for animals, of               
preparing, ploughing, sowing and reaping were of much greater importance. Of course, this is still true 
today in many parts of our world where the variableness of the weather and the effects of climate change 
mean hardship, poverty and suffering for so many whose lives are tied to producing enough food just to 
survive. Just as we give thanks at Harvest for the bounty we enjoy it should also be a stark reminder of 
our duty to others in our world who are not as fortunate; and that together we share a common humanity 
gifted to us by our heavenly Father. We have the opportunity to remember this by giving generously to the 
work of the Bishop of Carlisle’s Harvest Appeal which once again this year will support the excellent              
projects being furthered for our neighbours in Malawi and South Africa. 
 

This is why in so many of prayers and hymns that are spoken and sung at this time of year we are                  
instructed to see our Harvest thanksgivings as a way for looking afresh at our lives of faith and service 
and in our stewardship of the gifts that God has entrusted to us. Just as the fields are ploughed, the seed 
is scattered and the harvest is reaped, we are encouraged to plough, sow and reap in our lives the fruits 
of faith promised us through the Holy Spirit: love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faith,                     
gentleness and self-control (Galatians 5:22-23). May our thanksgiving for the good gifts of God this               
Harvest-time inspire us to be generous and mindful stewards of all that he has entrusted to us and may 
the Lord lead us into greater care, concern and indeed love, for our neighbours both near and far. 
 
With every good wish and prayer for God’s blessing, 

 

St Michael & All Angels, Beetham 
 

Sunday  
3rd November 

 
Celebrating 

  

All Saints  
Morning Eucharist  

11am 
 

& 
All Souls 

Evening Service  

4pm 
 

All are welcome 

St Michael & All Angels 

 

A Harvest  

Celebration 
in  

Words & Music 
 

Sunday 6th October 
at 6pm 

 
All are welcome in Church for                               

an  informal evening of                                           

Harvest poetry, prose and song 



MARTIN 
PAINTER & DECORATOR 

07881 895909  
 01524 61834 

martin.painting.decorating@gmail.com 

Graham Pooley 
WINDOW CLEANER 

 

1 Castle Riggs, Kendal 

01539 - 721981 

LUNESDALE HOUSE 
RESIDENTIAL  

RETIREMENT HOME 
Hale, nr Milnthorpe 

015395 - 63293  
Registered with The National Care 

Standards Commission 

BED AND BREAKFAST 

Barn Close, Beetham 

Peaceful setting on edge of village 

www.barnclose-beetham.co.uk 

www.nwbirds.co.uk    
 

Anne Robinson 015395 63191 

L. M. Baverstock 
Ophthalmic Opticians 

 

The Square, Milnthorpe 
 

015395 - 62633 

 

STORTH MOTHER & TODDLER GROUP 
Heron Hall, Storth 

 

Tuesdays and Thursdays, 10am - 12noon 
 

All welcome 
 

Enquiries to Tina on 015395 - 62281 

IAN BRADSHAW 
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR PAINTER 

& DECORATOR 
 

015395 62089 
07968 390396 

MARK ECCLES 
ME Electrical Contractors 

 

All aspects of electrical work undertaken 
 

07866 510 079 

Gas & Oil Boiler,  
Gas Fire Repairs & Maintenance 

 

         015395 - 63562 
 

      MARK N. SHAW 

 

ANDREW COWPERTHWAITE 
 

PAINTER DECORATOR 
PLUMBER & TILER 

 

01524 - 762443 

T.T. CARPETS 
RED BARN 

HARMONY HILL 
MILNTHORPE 

 

015395 - 62898 

CREATIVE  
SEAFOODS 

Lovely fresh and smoked fish 
& shellfish delivered to your 

door weekly. 
Ethically sound & nicely packaged. 

Ready for eating now or freezing. 
 

for details, contact 

NATHAN LUSTED 
0750196 7000 

info@creativeseafoods.co.uk 

C. M. SIGNS 
 

Your local time-served 
sign-writing specialists 

 

 

015395 - 63000 

Chaplows Heating Services 
 

Boiler Services 

GAS OIL LPG 
 

 015395 - 63017 
 

 07831 - 223140 

NEIL TAYLOR 
Painter, Decorator                          

& Paperhanger 
 

Tel: 015395 - 64411 
Mobile: 07778 - 467521 

 

 

Beetham CE School 
Toddler Group 

 

Every Friday, 2pm-3.15pm             
in the school during term 

 

Lots of Play and Fun! 
 

All Babies & Toddlers Welcome 
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Drop-in Memory Clinic 

Monday 2-4.30pm 
at Park View Surgery, Milnthorpe 

 

Tel: 01539 715555 

Irene Taylor Hearing 
 

- Specialist hearing aid advice 
- Earwax removal by microsuction 
- iPhone compatible hearing aids 

- Invisible hearing aids 
- Hearing protection for shooting,           

motorcyclists & musicians 
- TV & telephone accessories 

- Home visits 
 

Salt Pie Lane, Kirkby Lonsdale, LA6 2BH 

015242 73589 
 

Est. 1980 ~ Registered with hcpc 

www.irenetaylorhearing.co.uk 

FOOTCARE AT HOME 

Tracey Garrett BSc MinstCHp 
 

Nail trimming ~ Ingrown nails 
Corns ~ Callus ~ Diabetic foot                    

Care and advice 
For Home Visit tel 07766 167018 

HAIRSTOP 
2b Mainstreet, Milnthorpe, LA77PN 

 

HAIR SALON 

015395 63586 
 

www.hairstopmilnthorpe.co.uk 

HOME AND GARDEN 
SUPPORT 

Home help for independence 
 

DBS checked. Fully Insured. 
 

30 years Care and NHS                   

Experience  
 

07578 069179 

01539  
721344 

 

173 Highgate, and 
Unit 1 Beezon Rd Trading Estate, Kendal 

 

Friendly, caring & professional team 

www.highgate-vets.co.uk 

 

Collectable and contemporary  

BOOKS BOUGHT 
015395 35125    

Single items or whole collections 
Will travel to view (from Allithwaite) 

P.B.F.A. member 

November deadline for The Gateway 
 

 

The deadline for contributions for the November edition of The Gateway is  

Wednesday 30th October 
 

Please send contributions to the editor, Jenny Marks 

Email: beethamnews@aol.com; Tel: 015395 62559 
 

View current & past editions of The Gateway in full colour at  

beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk 

 

Lakeland & Lunesdale 
Physiotherapy &  

Sports Injury Clinic 
Milnthorpe 

 

      015395 64727 
 

clinic@physio-sportsinjuries.co.uk 
 

www.physio-sportsinjuries.co.uk 

TONY GIBSON 
 

SPECIALIST IN: 
  

- STONEWORK -  
- PLASTERING -  
- ALL ASPECTS  
OF BUILDING - 

 

 

015395 64702 
07815 888 564 

 

www.tgibsonbuilderscumbria.co.uk 

THE PARISH OF ST. MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS, BEETHAM 

 Priest-in Charge The Revd Andrew Norman  015395 62355     revdabn@gmail.com 
 Lay Chair/Churchwarden Brian Smalley  015395 64778     b.e.smalley@btinternet.com 
 Churchwarden  Jenny Marks 015395 62559      jenny.marks@btinternet.com 
 Churchwarden Ian Stirrup  015395 64320     ianstirrup02@gmail.com 
  PCC Secretary Dorothy MacLeod 015395 62062     admdhm@live.co.uk 
 PCC Treasurer John Lomax  015395 62648      j.d.lomax@btinternet.com 
 

 Church Flowers Dianne Lomax 015395 62648     diannelomax@btinternet.com 

 Bell Tower Captain Jenny Marks 015395 62559      jenny.marks@btinternet.com  
 Beetham C of E School          Wendy Nicholas 015395 62515     head@beetham.cumbria.sch.uk 
   

“The Gateway”   -  Editor        Jenny Marks 015395 62559     beethamnews@aol.com 
         -  Business Manager       John Lomax 015395 62648     j.d.lomax@btinternet.com 

Church Services at Beetham in October 
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        Funeral 

 

        Our prayers and condolences are                             

           with the family of 
 

Irene Thompson 

 

Monday 23rd September 

 Kendal Deanery Synod 
 

Bishop Emma will be speaking at an 
open meeting of the Deanery Synod 

 on  
Tuesday 8th October 2019  

at 
 7.30pm 

in 
 Barbon Village Hall, LA6 2LL 

 

Refreshments will be available                         
from 7.10pm 

 

 

 

100 Days of 

Listening 
 

 

Following on from the 100 Days of Prayer begun in 

June, 18th September marked the start of 100 Days of                            

Listening, which ends on Christmas Day - listening to 

God, to one another, to our churches and communities.  
 

Over the 100 days individuals and groups across                     

the ecumenical county of Cumbria will have an                         

opportunity to review the current strategic plan,                     

identifying and prioritising the revisions they feel are 

needed to continue to lead, guide and grow God's 

Kingdom in Cumbria from 2020 to 2025. 
 

Everyone will have the opportunity to feed in their 

thoughts and answers to prayer via an online survey or 

via a workshop, and details will be made available in 

church. 

Bishop Emma 

Date Time Service 

Wed 2nd Oct 10am Holy Communion 

Fri 4th Oct 9.15am School Harvest Festival 

Sun 6th Oct 
Harvest Festival 

11am Parish Communion 

6pm Harvest Songs & Words 

Fri 11th Oct 9am School Assembly 

Sun 13th Oct 
Friends Sunday 

11am Parish Communion 

6pm Evensong  

Fri 18th Oct 9am School Assembly 

Sun 20th Oct  
18th after Trinity 

11am Parish Communion 

6pm Evensong  

Sun 27th Oct 
Bible Sunday 

11am Parish Communion 

6pm Evensong  

Please check Church noticeboards or                                                     
beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk for any changes  

Friends Sunday 

Sunday 13th October 
 

Friends’ AGM, 12.30pm  
 

 

We are delighted that the Archdeacon of                       

Westmorland and Furness, the Venerable Vernon 

Ross will be the celebrant and preacher at our special 

Friends Sunday Parish Communion this year at 11am. 

The Friends of Beetham Church Annual General 

Meeting will follow in church at 12.30pm.   

 

Friends are then welcome to stay for a Jacobs Join 

buffet lunch in church.  Please come and join us! 

mailto:jenny.marks@bt.com
mailto:jenny.marks@bt.com


CHURCH 
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“Music produces a kind of pleasure which human nature                   

cannot do without” – Confucius 

 

How very true and wise.  Here in Beetham every Saturday morning at 10.30am we enjoy ourselves very 

much whilst playing in Beetham Community Band.  No grade levels are required to join, just a yearning 

to play music with like minded people.  Music and enthusiasm is supplied.   
 

For more information contact Tess on 015395 63254 

 

 
 

 

“Music has healing power. It has the ability to take people out of themselves for a few hours.” 

- Elton John...and he knows a bit about music  

Beetham Village  

Coffee Morning 
in the Church 

 

Wednesday  

2nd October 
from 10.45am  

to 12.15pm 
 

Pop in for delicious home-

made cakes, coffee and chat.  

There is no charge &                      

all are welcome 

Manna House, Kendal 

Harvest Week 

30th September - 6th October 
 

Can you help? 
Manna House are always in need of the following 

and there will be a collection in church                               
during Harvest Week 

 

 Tins of tomatoes and meat 

 Tins of soup 

 Tins of custard and fruit 

 Cooking items (salt & pepper, 
spices, oxo cubes, gravy etc) 

 Coffee & Tea 

 Pillows and cases 

 Pyjamas 

 Toothbrushes & toothpaste 

 Tents 
 

Manna House works for the benefit of the public in                  
South Lakeland, providing advice, advocacy and a                      

drop-in support centre for those who are homeless,                
vulnerably housed, lonely or needing help 

Beetham CE School 200 Club Results 
 

                  Draw 244        Draw 245 
                        1st      Walker               Cookson 
                        2nd     Bryning                White 
                        3rd    McDowell               Klijn 

 

 Congratulations to them all! 
Fancy a flutter? Join our club for only £4 a month with 

the chance to win £70, £25 or £10 every month.  The 

form to join the lottery is now available on the school 
website.  All welcome ~ be in it to win it! 

Choir Concerts 
 

Several members of Beetham Church Choir also sing in  

a number of regional choirs.  Please come along and             

support them in their Autumn Season Concerts  

 

Saturday 19th October, 7.30pm 

St Andrew’s Church, Sedbergh 

Morten Lauridsen ‘Lux Acterna’ 

Antonio Lotti ‘Missa Sancti Christophori’ 

www.levenschoir.net 

 

Thursday 21st November, 7.30pm 

St Oswald’s Church, Warton 

Rutter ‘Magnificat’ 

Stanford ‘Magnificat’ 

Finzi ‘Magnificat’ 

www.eversleychoir.org 

 

Saturday 30th November, 7.30pm 

Victoria Hall, Grange-over-Sands 

‘A Night at the Opera’ 

Directed by Geoff Field 

www.kendalsouthchoir.org.uk 

Kendal South 

     Choir 

with Encore Opera 

CHIMES 
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Church Harvest Supper sold out! 

 

Please note that the Harvest Supper and Entertainment at 

the Heron Corn Mill Barn on Friday 4th October has sold 

out, but if you wish to go on a waiting list for any ticket 

returns please contact Dianne Lomax on 015395 62648 

Harvest  
Festival 

11am, Sunday 6th October 
Beetham Church and Beetham CE School will again be                  

supporting Manna House Kendal with Harvest gifts.  Tins of 

soup/vegetables/meat/fruit, coffee & tea, bedding, toiletries 

& clothes would all be gratefully received in church during 

Harvest Week, or at the Harvest Services on 6th October 
 

 

 

Manna House works for the public in South Lakeland, providing 

advice, advocacy and a drop-in support centre for those who                    

are homeless, vulnerably housed, lonely or needing help 



Welcome to our first School Corner of the new academic year at Beetham CE Primary School.  We have had a great 
start to the year with 7 children starting in our Reception Class and 7 in Nursery. All our children have been getting 
used to new classrooms, new teachers and different routines which makes the start of the year an exciting time for 
everyone. 
 

It has been lovely to welcome Father Andrew to our school family.  He has visited Celebration Assembly and also 
spent a whole day in school getting to know the children and staff.  He visited lessons and particularly enjoyed                 
making a clay mummy which was part of an art workshop on Ancient Egypt. Father Andrew also took part in our KS2 
RE lesson where the children were thinking about Noah and why he was chosen by God to build the Ark.  
 

We spent a super day at the County Show, despite the weather.  The children enjoyed seeing all the fabulous                   
animals, finding out about local crafts, learning about the emergency services which play such an important role in 
our area and trying lots of different activities at the many stalls and displays….  And splashing in the mud of course!!! 
 

Our children in Nursery and Reception have started back with the very appropriate topic of Ourselves.  They have 
been learning about how to keep themselves clean, the names of the different bones in the skeleton and 
thinking about what is inside their body. 
 

KS2 are getting to grips with Forces in Science and thoroughly enjoyed designing, making and testing 
different parachutes. In History their study of Ancient Egypt is proving very exciting with a visit to 
the recreated Tomb of Tutankhamen to see what artefacts were placed inside it and what they could 
tell us about life at that time. 
 

In PE Yr 1 & 2 are looking forward to taking part in a fun football event at Dallam School and KS2 are 
preparing for their annual Canoe Day on Windermere – photos and a full report next time! 
 

We have lots of new clubs this term – Sport Club, Colouring Club, Drama Club and Gardening Club.  The 
Drama Club are working on an Ancient Egyptian play which they will perform later in the term and the 
Gardening Club have been enjoying finding signs of Autumn and learning the names of the different 
trees and seeds - they have made a lovely display in our school entrance 
 

I hope that you enjoyed finding out a little more about our very enthusiastic and well qualified                      
Governing Body in last month’s School Corner.  Our Governors are returning to their important work this month                
following a well-earned break over the summer.  At the forthcoming meetings they will be discussing all aspects of 
school life including the School Improvement Plan, Pupil Progress, Curriculum Planning and Personal Development and 
Wellbeing for everyone at school.  We are very lucky to have such a dedicated and professional group of governors 
who give their time so willingly to help support and develop our school. 
 

Finally, an invite to our Harvest Festival which takes place in church on Friday 4th October at 9.15am.  We are                  
supporting Manna House, the centre which helps the homeless in Kendal, again this year and will be celebrating               
harvest with a service of readings and music.  Please do join us if you are able to. 
 

Best wishes 
Wendy Nicholas and Everyone at Beetham CE Primary School 



Beetham & Beyond  
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Beetham WI’s success at the Westmorland Show 

 

A good turnout at our September meeting to listen to the Reverend Ian Greenhaigh tell us about his career and 
particularly fascinating was how the Military Chaplains, with their family support, are moved around the world, 
often to the front line of world conflicts at short notice. 
 
At the very wet and muddy Westmorland Show this year, Members hard work in                  
preparing and submitting a wide variety of exhibits to the WI tent paid off with              
Beetham WI winning the Golden Jubilee Plaque (for the WI achieving the most 
points) for the 3rd year running,  
 
For the Gladstone Trophy (for members winning the most individual points)                  
Beetham came on top again with Alison Warwick coming 1st, Louise Tomlinson (our 
President) getting 2nd place and Frances Irving 3rd.  Congratulations to them all and to 
everyone who helped with the preparation of the WI exhibits.   
 
A ‘Dutch Market’ was Beetham’s ‘Market Place’ table top entry (photo) in which                  
members worked hard in contributing different crafts and food/drink items, some of 
which won individual stars.  It shows, yet again, what a wide variety of talent Beetham 
WI members have between them. 
 
Guests and new members are always very welcome to attend our monthly meetings 
which are held in the M:Hub in Milnthorpe on the first Tuesday of each month and, 
in addition, Craft Evenings every two months.  Look out for the posters around 
Milnthorpe and soon to be displayed again when our newly built WI Noticeboard is 
put into place outside the Old Post Office in Beetham. 

 
October 

Programme 

The carpenter on Shackleton’s Endurance played a vital role in              
saving the stranded 27 crew members, but was not awarded the  
Polar Medal.  Ill and destitute he challenges Shackleton  

Formed in 2018 this young quartet are embarking on a two-year 
study programme with the RNCM, focused on chamber music.  They 
were awarded the Grand Prix in the Triomphe de l’Art 

Sunday 6th October                                                      2.30pm 

Karski Quartet                   Royal Northern College of Music 

After his 16 year old daughter goes missing, a desperate father 
breaks into her laptop to look for clues to find her 

Guy returns to the Heron to bring Dylan Thomas’ masterpiece to life.  
His solo performance takes in a day in the life of Llareggyb and all 69 
of its ebullient characters 

Select your seats and book online at www.theherontheatre.com    
Box Office open Fridays from 10am until 12noon or 015395 64283 

A musical journey through the streets, cafes, & terraces of Europe, 
from Swing, Classical, Celtic and vintage songs all delivered with a 
fresh new twist and fun 

Friday 11th October                                                       7.30pm 

“Shackleton’s Carpenter”                      Malcolm Rennie 

Saturday 19th October                                                  7.30pm 

Le Café Parisien                              Andy Lawrenson Trio 

Friday 25th October                                                      7.30pm 

“Under Milk Wood”                                  Guy Masterson 

 Friday 4th October         FILM AT THE HERON           7.30pm 

Searching                                      2018  [12A]    1 hr 42 mins 

ROSEMERE CANCER FOUNDATION EVENTS 
Organised by the members of the Dallam Group of                     
volunteers for the Rosemere Cancer Foundation 

 

Sunday 13th October at 3pm in Storth Village Hall 

Annual Traditional Afternoon Tea  
with entertainment from Arnside Ladies’ Choir   

 

Tickets cost £10 from Storth Community Shop or from              
Lesley (015395 62464), Jean (01524 762529), or Norma in 

Arnside (01524 761658).  Booking is essential please 
 

Saturday 19th October in Storth Village Hall 
doors open 6.30pm for 7pm start 

Fundraising Fashion Show and Clothes Sale  
 

Tickets cost £5 and are available from Storth Village Shop  
or from Alison on 07516 213397.  

What’s On Guide 

What’s On at the Heron Corn Mill 
 

 

Friday 4th October, 11.30am-1pm 
Mill Tour and Milling Demonstration 

Friday 4th October, 1pm-4pm 
The Bakers Tabernacle 

Monday 7th October, 10am-4pm 
Felted Rug Workshop 

Thursday 10th October, 11am-2pm 
Powsowdie with harvest theme 

 

Saturday 12th October, 11am-4pm 
Mill Hoppers, 7-10 year old group 

Saturday 19th October, 7pm-9pm 
The Great British Bloodbath murder mystery 

Monday 21st October, 1.30-4pm 
Flax Spinning and Weaving group 

Saturday26th October, 9.30am-4pm 
Kate’s bread & cake baking day 

 

For more info go to www.heronmill.org   
or email info@heronmill.org or call 01539 564271 

 

 

Heron Corn Mill, Mill Lane, Beetham ~ 015395 64271 
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The first print run of Lorraine and 
Huw’s delightful hardback cookery 
book with twenty of their most popular 
Post Office Tea Room recipes sold like 
hot cakes! 
 
The good news is that more are on the 
way and will be available from the Tea 
Room and on sale on the church stall 
at the School Winter Fair 
 

Price £8.99  
Proceeds to Beetham Church 

QUEST   
 A friendly group, we meet to hear talks,                                  
often with slides, 2nd & 4th Thursdays,  

in  

The Athenaeum, Leasgill at 10am 
 

All are welcome! 
 

10th October : Dr David Clarke 
 ‘Have telescope will travel’ 

 

24th October : Colin Renshaw 
‘Sandgate Hydrotherapy Pool’ 

 

Contact Patricia McPoland 015395 62765      
McPoland@btinternet.com 

ARNSIDE HIGHLIGHTS 
 

Arnside Educational Institute, Church Hill, Arnside 
 

Sunday 27th October, 7.30pm 
 

“I Ain’t Afraid of No Ghost”   
A paranormal mystery in 80s suburbia 

 

Tickets: Adults £8; Child £4   
from Sue Hayward 01524 762254, suediane57@gmail.com 

Get fit and have fun! 

Scottish Country Dancing Class  

at Storth Village Hall 
  Tuesdays 7.30 – 9.30pm 

 

Beginners and experienced dancers welcome 
to this friendly class with expert tuition.                   

No partner necessary 
 

Enquiries to the Secretary, Rosanne Sagar      
on 01524 770723  

rosannesagar@hotmail.com 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjHlbPwheTXAhVG1xoKHbB5BnEQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fpixabay.com%2Fen%2Fmagnifying-lense-glass-loupe-307875%2F&psig=AOvVaw24bJwyehsUBBDrRV1bKq7n&ust=1512053902194
mailto:suediane57@gmail.com
mailto:rosannesagar@hotmail.com


 

Huw & Lorraine  
welcome you to 

 

The Old Beetham 
Post Office  
& Tea Room 

Open Thursday to Monday 
 

 

Tel: 015395 62389 

The Friends of Beetham Church                  

organise events throughout the year to raise 

funds for the upkeep of the church and to                 

maintain the strong sense of fun and community 

that exists in and around our church 
 

Friends Membership is by Annual subscription                

of £10, a one-off payment of £100 for Life                  

membership, or £150 for Joint Life members.   
 

If you would like to play a part in maintaining 

our beautiful church for future generations 

please download the application forms at                     

beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk, pick up a 

leaflet at the back of church, or email                       

beethamnews@aol.com for a Membership pack   

 

FISHWICKS LIMITED 
 

 

Established 1935 
 

 

Fishwicks  

Funeral Service 
 

Beetham Hall, Beetham,  

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7BQ 
 

Tel: 015395 63108 

Kirkby Lonsdale: 015242 71400 
 

Independent Family Business 

24 Hour Service 

Private Chapels of Rest 

Crematorium 

Pre-paid Funeral Plans 

 

www.fishwicksltd.co.uk 

         MOSSDALE SERVICE STATION 
                                    A6, Hale Moss, tel: 01524 781381 

                               Petrol, Car Wash 
 

                        Store open 6am-8pm  
    Wines & Beers, Fresh Produce, Groceries, Snacks 
          Hot & Cold Drinks, Papers, National Lottery 

SOUTH LAKELAND AGE UK LUNCH CLUBS (12 for 12.30pm) 
 

Arnside Lunch Club 1st Friday of month at The Albion, and Sandside Lunch 
Club 3rd Wednesday of month at The Ship - Christine Marland 01524 761566 

 

Storth Club 2nd Thursday at The Kingfisher - Norah Padgett 015395 62887 
 

Helpline: 01539 728180; www.ageuk.org.uk/southlakeland 
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SOUTH LAKELAND  
AGE UK 

 

GENTLE EXERCISE  

CLASSES &  

REFRESHMENTS 
 

Tuesday 10.30-11.30am 

Milnthorpe  

Catholic Church Hall 
 

Tuesday 9.30-10.30am &        

Friday 10.30am-12noon 

 Arnside  

Methodist Church Hall  

WOODSIDE WALKS 
Dog Walking & Day Care Service 

 
 

Fully Insured 

GPS Collars   

10 Yrs Experience 

Countryside Walks 

 

Contact Theo on 07880 237033                       

to discuss your requirements     

HALE GARAGE CO 
 

                      (Practical  Automobile  Engineers) 
 

                     Established 80 years 
 

              Main A6 Road, Hale  
LA7 7BH 

 

New & Used Car Sales Service & Repairs 
 

Full Dealer Computerised Diagnostics Equipment 
 

MOT Testing, Body Repairs, Tyres 
 

Batteries, Exhausts & all your Motoring needs  
 

Free collection or loan car service 

 015395 - 62173 / 62839 

PARKIN and JACKSON 
Monumental Masons 

ADVERTISE in THE GATEWAY 
 

500 paper copies of The Gateway are 

distributed free to every home and to 

local businesses in the parish, and it is 

published on our website.   

To book space from £33 per year                      

call John on 015395 62648                                                    

or email j.d.lomax@btinternet.com 

Beetham Church Heritage Trust        
 

is registered with the donation website at  

easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/bcht    
 

Please help to support us by using  

this for your online shopping...  

        ...it will cost you nothing and                             

we have raised £368 so far!  
 

For details of the Friends of Beetham Church and how to              

become a member see the top of this page or visit 
 

beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk 
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METHODIST SERVICES 
 

ARNSIDE  
10.30am  see website for details 

arnsidemethodistchurch.org.uk 

MILNTHORPE 
10.30am  3rd Sunday Worship 
3pm  2nd & 4th Sunday Fellowship 
meetings.  In Milnthorpe M-HUB 
 

LEVENS 
10.30am  levens.org.uk  

Info: Revd David Stretton  
01524 761397 or 015395 63179 

ROMAN CATHOLIC  
SERVICES 

 
 

ARNSIDE   
OUR LADY OF LOURDES 

  

Saturday, 5.30pm  
 

MILNTHORPE  
CHRIST THE KING   

 

Sunday, 10.30am  
 

Info: Fr Philip Smith 015395 32731      
or Chris Noble 01524 762427 

Beetham Parish Council 
 

The next meeting will be on  
 

Monday 7th October at 7pm                                      
in Storth Village Church 

 

Members of the public are welcome to attend 

Minutes of previous meetings can be found                                  
on the website at www.beethampc.co.uk 

 

ARNSIDE ST JAMES 
8.00am:   BCP Holy Communion  
9.30am:   Morning Worship;  
                  2nd Sunday: All-age Worship   
4.30pm:  2nd Sunday Celtic Communion 

Info: arnsidevillage.co.uk 
 

BEETHAM ST MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS 
11.00am: Parish Communion 
6.00pm:   Sung Evensong (5th Sunday: said BCP Evening Service) 

 Info: beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk  
 

HEVERSHAM ST PETER  
8.00am:  BCP Holy Communion   
        2nd, 4th and 5th Sundays 
9.30am:  Main Service:  
                 1st and 4th Sundays: Parish Communion (CW)  
                 2nd Sunday: Communion Praise (contemporary worship) 
                 3rd Sunday: All Age Worship   

10.30am: 5th Sunday: United service with Levens & Milnthorpe 
6.30pm:  2nd Sunday: Open to God 

Info: stpetersheversham.org  
 

LEVENS ST JOHN 
10.00am: Parish Communion:  
                2nd Sun: All-age worship; 5th Sun: United service  

Info: levens.org.uk   
 

MILNTHORPE ST THOMAS  
8.00am:    BCP Holy Communion 1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 
11.00am:  Main Services 1st, 2nd and 3rd: CW Communion     
                    4th Sunday: Morning Praise 
                    5th  Sunday: United service with Heversham & Levens 

11.00am:  every week Sunday School for children  
Info via: stthomasmilnthorpe.org.uk  

STORTH VILLAGE CHURCH  
10.30am:  Methodist and Anglican services each week 
Info: Revd David Stretton 01524 761397 

Sunday Worship in the Kent Estuary area 

BEETHAM PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER 
ISSUE No 38 JULY - SEPTEMBER 2019 

The Beetham Flood Resilience Group is now up and running.  
Useful contacts have been made with similar neighbouring 
groups, including Kendal, and Beetham PC has promised               
funding assistance when this came to be needed.  Unfortunately, 
but as we already knew, the Environment Agency hold out no 
hope of being able to undertake any major works for the                   
foreseeable future. Better news regarding the proposed                      
defibrillator at Beetham – this is now installed and linked to the 
national ambulance system.  Whilst we hope it will never be 
needed, we must all appreciate that, if it saves one life, it will 
have been worth all the effort and cost involved. 
 

There have been no developments regarding the road traffic 
problem associated with Beetham crematorium. Traffic                     
congestion has continued and is likely to get worse as increasing 
use is made of this facility.  More parking is needed at the                  
facility, and was provided for in the original planning                          
application, but rejected by SLDC Planning on adverse visual 
grounds.  However, it is hoped that the planners will now agree 
to this restriction being waived in the interest of road safety.  
Another traffic problem concerns Stanley Street in Beetham.  As 
Beetham residents are already aware, there has long been a             
shortage of parking space for their personal vehicles and those 
who live in Stanley Street have to contend with extra parking 
demand when there are evening performances at the Heron                
Theatre. The Parish Council has considered a number of options 
to solve this problem but, like so many of the problems it is 
asked to deal with, there is no easy answer.  Stanley Street is a 
public highway and the suggestion of making it a ‘residents   
only’ parking zone would require it to be policed – which                 
cannot be done in the evening. 
 

If any further proof were needed of the hazard presented by the 
Storth Road/B5282 junction it came in dramatic form just days 
ago.  During the morning of Friday 11th September, Cllr Brian 
Meakin and the Parish Clerk met at the site to consider the size 
and possible location of the convex road mirror that the Parish 
Council had agreed to purchase and install.  This involved      
walking along the verge to check alternative posts supporting the 
metal barrier.  Within an hour of completion of this survey, part 
of this barrier was severely damaged and some posts knocked 
over when a commercial vehicle approaching from Arnside ran 
into it in an effort to avoid a car exiting Storth Road – just where 
the BPC representatives had been standing!  The mirror is now 
on order and will be fixed in position as soon as it arrives. 
 

We are happy to report that one of the vacancies on the Parish 
Council has now been filled.  Brian Dean of Beetham has agreed 
to fill the East Ward vacancy and, as previously reported, Brian’s 
wife Linda has already offered to lead the Beetham Flood                       
Resilience Group.  They live in Parsonage Fold, Beetham, one of 
the critical areas for flooding, so we are hopeful of                  
improvements there. 
 

Finally, BPC has agreed to support in principle, but not                      
financially, a Public Right of Way application by nearby                   
residents for Highcote Back Lane, Slackhead, provided the                
application is fully researched and presented in a professional 
manner. 
 

Clerk: Mr J R Scargill  01524 782811 
Chair: Dr B C Meakin  015395 65722 

 Vacancy - Personal Assistant to the Bishop of Penrith 
 

As Personal Assistant to the Bishop of Penrith, you will give vital  
personal support to the Bishop, ensuring a warm and generous            

welcome to all who come to see her.  You will have responsibility for 
a wide range of administrative and coordinating tasks, particularly in 
relation to the team that resources the Diocese’s God for All vision 
and strategy.  Pro-active with good interpersonal skills and a high 

level of administrative competence, you will enjoy working as part of 
a team with a flexible approach to duties and working hours. 

 

Working hours :20 hours per week; Base: The Bishop’s Office Kendal 
Travel : To the Diocesan Office in Penrith and the Bishop of Carlisle 
Office in Keswick will occasionally be required 
Closing date for applications: 8th October 2019 at noon 
Interview date: 17th October 2019 

To Apply: go to https://pathways.churchofengland.org/job/
pathways/1346/personal-assistant-to-the-bishop-of-penrith  

http://www.ageuk.org.uk/
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/
https://pathways.churchofengland.org/job/pathways/1346/personal-assistant-to-the-bishop-of-penrith
https://pathways.churchofengland.org/job/pathways/1346/personal-assistant-to-the-bishop-of-penrith

